







2005-2006 EBD #14.8

TO:  

ALA Executive Board
RE:

FY 2006 Growth Fund and 2010 Projects 

ACTION REQUESTED/INFORMATION/REPORT:


To review project expenditures related to the ALA Ahead to 2010 implementation.

ACTION REQUESTED BY:



No action requested.

CONTACT PERSON:
Keith Michael Fiels, 312-280-1392







Gregory L. Calloway, 312-280-3209

DRAFT OF MOTION:


No action.




DATE:  April 6, 2006

BACKGROUND:


At the Fall meeting, the Executive Board approved up to $176,000 for implementation of 2010 projects.  The $176,000 is available for operations based on the General Fund FY2005 net revenue of $502,000.  This document summarizes the proposed projects for the Executive Board discussion at its Spring meeting.
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American Library Association

FY 2006 Growth Fund and 2010 Projects

Unit #








FY 2006 General










    Growth Fund

114
Corporate Giving Program





$25,000



303
AL Magazine Research





 25,000



Total FY 2006 Growth Fund allocated

          $50,000









FY 2006 2010










        Fund

Total FY 2006 2010 Fund available


     $176,000

Unit #
FY 2006 proposed 2010 projects:
200
Web Continuing Education





25,000

411
Development of ALA/ALTA Advocate Newsletter

10,000

412
Library Corps






10,000

303
AL Magazine Research





50,000

150
PR Newswire






  4,000

151
Workshop on Telecommunications Reform

 and Libraries






30,000

250
Member Satisfaction Survey




15,000

115
Capital Campaign for Cultural Communities Fund

  9,000

113
Radio Public Service Announcement (PSA)


13,000

116
Diversity Web Course Development



10,000


FY 2006 proposed 2010 projects total


         176,000


FY 2006 2010 Fund remaining



         
         0

2010 Requests Cover.DOC

Corporate Giving Program

The corporate giving brochure highlights the role that libraries play in peoples’ lives.  It is not intended to feature how ALA is structured.  Instead, based on interviews conducted with business and civic leaders, the brochure makes the case for libraries and librarianship. The piece also reflects broader trends in the corporate community and highlights those areas for which companies are eagerly seeking partners.  It will be used as a door-opener to generate interest in libraries among corporations, and in some cases foundations.

American Libraries Magazine Research

A preliminary study to determine the feasibility of launching a new controlled-circulation magazine that would be distributed free to the public in virtually all 35,000 libraries in the United States and Canada, plus other cultural and community organizations.  The editorial content would be aimed at making the public aware of the wonders to be found in libraries, which would make the content wide open to everything from “How to Do Your Own Divorce” to “Do-It-Yourself Home Improvement,” all of it “@ your library.”  The magazine would be distributed to libraries throughout the country for giveaway to the public.  As the publisher of the magazine, ALA would be in a position to be “the leading advocate for the value of libraries and librarians in connecting people to recorded knowledge in all forms” and “the public’s right to a free and open information society.”  It would be entirely supported by advertising, with the major costs being creation of editorial content, art direction, printing and postage.

Web Continuing Education

ALA will continue its investment in the development and delivery of continuing education programs for members in FY 2007.  FY 2007 focus will be on (a) repositioning Knowledge & Networking as a direct-mail catalog to library directors and human resource specialists; (b) developing an enhanced organizational “membership-plus” program which includes continuing education courses, as well as “volume order” incentives; (c) expanding the online Continuing Education Clearinghouse by including chapter listings; (d) facilitating course enrollment through a centralized registration center; and, (e) expanding available content in key areas such as trustee education ($26,000).

Development of ALA/ALTA Advocate Newsletter

The ALA/ALTA Advocacy Registry is a subscription program approved by the ALA Executive Board and the ALTA Board at the 2004 Annual Conference.  The Registry provides an opportunity for citizens who support libraries to become informed and active advocates.  The Advocacy Registry was launched at the 2005 Midwinter Meeting with complimentary subscriptions provided to anyone who attended the Advocacy Institute.  The Registry is maintained through a collaborative effort between ALTA, Chapter Relations, PIO, and the Washington Office.  ALTA has primary responsibility managing delivery of subscription benefits.  The content for the e-newsletter, database, and online toolkit is provided primarily by PIO and the Washington Office.

Library Corps

All of the ALA divisions have members who are taking a wealth of knowledge and experience with them into retirement and the numbers of those members are only going to increase in the years to come.  The ALA divisions’ members could form a cadre of retired experts available to provide the needed assistance to appropriate libraries.  This is envisioned as a one-on-one service with the volunteer visiting the library and working directly with staff.  The volunteer would assist the library as negotiated in such areas as training, community advocacy, budgeting, connectivity, and hardware/software issues.  In addition to these outcomes, the library would provide an evaluation of the volunteer, and the volunteer would provide a report.  In time, an accumulation of reports on similar situations could be used to develop best practices to share among the participating libraries, and beyond.

PR Newswire

PR Newswire is a great way to get out breaking news to a large audience very quickly.  When the Washington Office has used it in the past (to get out eh word when Carol Brey-Casiano met with the Attorney General) it generated great pick-up.  This service isn’t needed everyday – only about five times a year for big news.  The Washington Office would like to create an account with PR Newsletter for $4,000.  This would pay for four to five news releases.

Workshop on Telecommunications Reform and Libraries

To better prepare the library community for the upcoming telecommunications policy debate, the Office for Information Technology Policy (OITP) would like to convene a workshop that brings together library leadership and telecommunications policy experts to discuss the principal issues being raised in the policy debate.  The workshop would produce a high level, clear statement of principles that delineate library roles and infrastructure needs as Internet access and content providers.  The principles could be presented to library associations, including ALA, for adoption as official policy, and would serve as a key resource for library advocacy on telecommunications policy at the national and local levels.  Another output could be a set of expert papers and commentaries that analyze in depth telecommunications issues.  These papers, published on the web, will underpin and provide background information for the published principles statement.

Member Satisfaction Survey

This survey will assess member satisfaction in relation to the benchmark survey conducted in 2005.  The survey will track the satisfaction indicators used in the previous survey, allow ALA to assess progress in improving overall satisfaction, evaluate the success of strategies undertaken to improve satisfaction following the benchmark survey, and help to identify areas for service improvement in the next two years.

Capital Campaign for Cultural Communities Fund

Raise funds for Cultural Communities Fund in accordance with ALA and unit goals to grow endowment totaling $1 million by the end of FY 2006.  Coordinate with Development Office and American Libraries efforts to create visibility for endowment giving now to meet challenge grant and in the future.  Specific activities to be undertaken by PPO are: update brochure/pledge card package; mailing campaigns seeking support from previous donors, as well as seeking referrals; provide input to Development Office/AL regarding donors to feature; develop paid space ad for use in ALA and other publications.

Radio Public Service Announcement (PSA)

This proposal funds the distribution costs of a PSA prepared by the Public Information Office.  This proposal is supported by the PLA’s @ your library task force.

Diversity Web Course Development

The ALA Office for Diversity has developed a highly regarded series of presentations on workplace diversity.  The series has three distinct modules:  a workshop library trustees, a staff in-service on customer service to a diverse clientele, and a 3rd module on service to diverse youth.  Base on demand, OFD will design a series of web-delivered modules on workplace diversity.  These will enable the OFD to reach a broader audience.  The course design will use a range of web design and social software strategies to build highly interactive and participative modules.

